On Sunday, we arrive at the day on the liturgical calendar known as "Transfiguration Sunday," where the glory of the Lord was revealed to the disciples on a mountaintop.

Similarly, God's glory will be revealed to us on Sunday in two significant ways. First, we will install our new officers whom our congregation elected a couple of weeks ago at our Annual Congregational Meeting. And secondly, our members of the Session will be available for dialogue with the congregation in the Upper Room after both the 8:30 service and the 10:30 service for our initial "Ask the Session" gathering. If there is something on your heart, you are invited to come and share your query with our spiritual leaders.

Truly, what a gift it is to see how the glory of the Lord shines through this congregation! In our community of faith, people from all kinds of families, social backgrounds, cultural contexts, political affiliations, and personal experiences are brought together by the grace of Jesus Christ, and we are called to serve out His mission on earth, and I am excited to share this journey with you. I look forward to seeing you on Sunday.